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 House Captains 
 
Our House Captains are responsible for keeping track of house points and sharing the totals with the 
rest of the school each week. They also support the teachers with inter-house competitions and 
encourage the children to cheer for and celebrate their house's achievements. Each house has one 
Captain and two Vice Captains who will be chosen by the Year 6 team. House Captains had to write a 
formal letter of application stating why they think they would make an excellent role model for their 
house. We are pleased to announce our House Captains and Deputies for this year. 

Hampden     Rothschild 
Captain: Lucy     Captain: Kadushan 
Vices: Sadie and Charley   Vices: Mia and Tabitha 

 
Nightingale     Guttman 
Captain: Georgie    Captain: Katie 
Vices: Sofiyan and Finley   Vices: Navaeh and Tyler 
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PE and Sport at William Harding 
 
KS1 have welcomed Mrs Bagshaw to the PE team this term. They have been learning tennis and gymnastics and 
have learnt a variety of different skills. In KS2 this term the children have been challenging themselves to create 
some gymnastic routines. The end products have been fantastic!! For outdoor PE this term they have been learning 
either netball or tennis, which they have really enjoyed.  
 
 
Sports clubs  
Clubs have seen amazing numbers with basketball on 
Mondays seeing over 40 children sign up.  Hopefully the 
numbers continue to thrive! 
 

District Cup 

The year 5/6 girls and boys football team played in the 
District Cup football tournament on Saturday 15th October.  
During the tournament they played lots of schools from 
around our district and showed a fantastic team spirit! Well 
done to all involved. 
 
Mr Rayner - PE Team 

 

Animal Advocates 
 

We have been so impressed by our new group of Animal Advocates. It was a difficult 

start to the year with the death of Caramel one of our Gerbils but the Animal 

Advocates handled it with such maturity and have been supported by members of 

the FLO team. The Animal Advocates have been very caring of the animals, always 

checking on their welfare and ensuring the animals have everything they need. The 

Animal Advocates have been especially excited to spend time with our newest edition 

Poppy. The current Animal Advocates will continue to enjoy their time with the 

animals for the Autumn term before a new group of Advocates take over for Spring 

term.  

Mrs Bazeley – FLO Team 

 

 

 

 

 

William Harding Attendance Cup 
 
The William Harding Attendance Cup and a mufti day is awarded to one class in Key Stage 1 and one class in Key 
stage 2 who have the highest overall attendance percentage for the previous half term.   

I am pleased to let you know Cherry have won the Attendance Cup in KS1 with overall attendance of 96.7%. 
Waddesdon won the attendance cup with overall attendance of 97.63%. Well don’t to both classes for great 
attendance. Separate communication will be sent regarding the date of the mufti day.  

Miss Bone – Lead Family Liaison Officer 
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Premises News 
 

We are very pleased to confirm the completion of our all-weather trim trail and astro pitch extension on 
the KS2 field.  Both will give all pupils a chance to continue to use the outdoor spaces during the 
wet/cold weather and provide the incentive to stay active.   
 
We have completed the next stage of new windows in the KS2 building making another 5 classrooms 
much warmer for the winter and cooler for the summer.  They look really smart too. 
 
As part of the ongoing lighting replacement project, the final stage has now been completed and all our 
lighting across site is now energy efficient LED lights. 
 
There is a lot of project work up and coming with the next part of the decorating programme starting 
soon too.  We are working hard to keep our school looking amazing. 
 

Miss Judge – Business Support Manager 
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Pre School News 
 
This half term we have welcomed in many new families to our 
Pre-school community and are yet again amazed at how well 
they have settled in and adjusted to our routines. The children 
have thrived making new friends and have embraced learning 
lots of new things.  
 
So far, we have been exploring Autumn activities, getting very 
creative with different materials, as well as focusing on some 
physical development during our PE lessons and using the 
outside space to create some balancing obstacle courses. We 
have looked at all things autumn and completing tasks like leaf 
rubbing and spotting minibeasts all around. 
 
The next half term we will be focusing on a topic of Journeys, 
the world around us and looking at ways we can travel and 
where we can go with a little focus on London. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

   

Reception News 
 

We have had a wonderful first half term in Reception. All 

of the children have settled in well to their routines and 

are starting to develop their independence. The children 

have loved exploring their new areas and getting to know 

their new friends in their classes. The children have also 

loved getting to know our school pets including our 

Guinea Pig Buzz and our Giant African Land Snail Snigel. 

Our topic this half term has been ‘All about me’ and we 

have spent lots of time talking about our families and 

who we live with as well as our pets and all of the things 

we like and dislike. We have also had lots of fun 

celebrating Harvest by singing 'Big red combine 

harvester' which the children have loved singing. Thank 

you for working so hard this half term. 

 

 

 

“I love looking after our school pets” 

 

 "I love going to Pre-school to see my friends!"  
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Year 1 News 
 

In Maths we have practised finding one more and one less than a number, adding and subtracting, focusing on 
the use of number lines to support. 
   
In English we have enjoyed reading exciting books such as Dinosaurs in the Supermarket, Cops & Robbers and 
Peace at Last. Children have practised their reading, focusing on rereading sentences to improve their 
understanding and answered questions. In writing, children have focused on using adjectives and checking 
that their punctuation is perfect. 
 
In Science we have been thinking about the human bodies, and how our senses help us to explore the world 
around us. In Geography we have interpreted and created maps, using them to represent our school. Our Art 
lessons have focussed on the use of primary colours, secondary colours and using black and white to mix tints 
and shades. 
 
Keep up the good work! 
 

‘Our pupils get bigger when it is dark - Devon 

Year 2 News 
 

What an amazing half term we have had! In Maths we have been learning how to use the column 

method to add and subtract 2-digit numbers. We have also looked at exchanging and regrouping when 

using the column method. In English, we have read the books Flat Stanley, Meerkat Mail and Lost and 

Found and learnt lots of new concepts such as using a range a punctuation, noun phrases and expanded 

noun phrases, co-ordinating and subordinating conjunctions and sentence types. In Art this half term we 

have been using shape and colour to create unique artworks like those of Henri Matisse. Our Geography 

lessons have been focused on maps and we have begun using Atlas's. In Science we have been looking at 

the human body and how to stay healthy. Finally, we have finished off the term with our Harvest Festival 

Assembly and the trip to Wendover Woods, the whole year 2 team are very proud of what you have all 

achieved. 

 

 

“We always start with the ones 

because the ones can affect the tens”  

Heath 

In Year 1 we celebrated the life of Queen 

Elizabeth II by thinking about her role and her 

achievements. 

 

“Our pupils get bigger when it is dark” Devon 
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Year 3 News 

This term we have been reading the book ‘Charlotte’s Web’ by E.B White. We have all thoroughly 
enjoyed reading all about how Charlotte saves Wilbur from being killed. 

‘I have really enjoyed it because it was great to see all the animals work together, like our school value 
‘collaboration,’’. Year 3 have also looked at their local area and learning the 8 points of a compass and 
drawing maps of our local area. We have also taken part in in a Waddesdon Manor project where we 
spoke about how we are unique. 

During computing we have completed our own research on laptops, created questions and then made 
our own online quiz based on what we had learnt. We created some fantastic multiple-choice questions. 
During our art lessons we have made our own print blocks using polystyrene and a pen, you can see our 
creations below. 

 

 

 

 “The bright lights were cracking as quick as a flash.  I had a roller coaster 

of emotions.  Whilst writing about Wilbur’s day.” Armaan 
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‘’I really enjoyed learning about the 

digestive system in science because I now 

know all the features of it”  Jamie 

“I really liked it when we were learning 

about 4-digit numbers because it was fun 

and challenging” Chloe 

Year 4 News 
 

Year 4 have had a great, and very busy, first half term! The 

highlight for some classes has been starting swimming lessons 

and for others it has been learning to play the recorder. All 

classes have thoroughly enjoyed reading the class book, 'Bill's 

New Frock', which has resulted in some great discussions, 

expressive reading and pieces of persuasive writing. The 

teachers have been impressed by how quickly the children 

have been learning to add and subtract 4-digit numbers 

including carrying and exchanging. Can you challenge them to 

teach you the methods they use? In Science we have carried 

out investigations to help us learn about the digestive 

process. The children have shown some dramatic drawing 

skills using dark and light to create various tones in art 

lessons. In geography the children have improved their 

knowledge of map reading skills including how to read map 

grid references.  

Year 5 News 

Year 5 have had a successful start to the year – we’ve all been so impressed with the way everyone 
has settled back in and how hard everyone has been working! 

The children have got stuck into their learning and have particularly enjoyed some of the SQUIRT 
texts we have read this half term – most notably The Travel Book and Who Let The Gods Out. They’ve 
produced some excellent work inspired by these texts and we can’t wait to see what they do next. 

During our Maths lessons, the children have secured their knowledge of place value and have been 
working hard to develop their written and mental addition and subtraction strategies. 

A highlight of the half term has been seeing the amazing artwork the children have created based on 
their interpretation of the Modernist style. Below are some of their creations. 

 “I really liked learning 

about all the life stages 

in Science" Josiah 

“I really enjoyed Maths 

and being given a 

challenge” Mona 
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Year 6 News 
 
This half term, the year 6's started off with their focus entirely on the 11+. Well done to all children during this 

tough week for all. Throughout the half term, the children have been working on their Maths skills, looking at the 

four operations, fractions, and place value. In English, the children have started their first SQUIRT text of the year, 

The Clockwork Sparrow, and the children have thoroughly enjoyed the start of the book. In our afternoon sessions, 

the children have been learning about the earth and its geography, focusing on time zones and lines of latitude and 

longitude. In PE, the children have been creating their own gymnastics routines in indoor PE and practicing their 

tennis skills in outdoor PE. Last week, the children completed their first assessment week of the year and all the 

staff were incredibly impressed with their focus and hard work during the week. This week, we have got a total of 

80 children joining us at River Dart for an exciting week full of team building activities and the children have had a 

great time! The children in school have spent the week completing investigations, baking, topic afternoons and 

craft and drama activities.            

               

   

“I have enjoyed all of the activities, 

including zip lining and kayaking. All 

of the staff have been superb at CRS 

River Dart, especially our group 

instructor.” Sofian R 

  

 

'I loved doing the 
presentations on the 

computers!' 
Megan 

 ‘I enjoyed learning about Black History Month and 
drawing who we admire.' 

Tyler 
 

'Even though not all my friends were with me, I still had a 

great time with all the activities we did with the class like; 

baking, drawing and writing stories.' Tabitha 
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Head Teacher News 
 

Dear parents and families,  

 

We’ve had a fantastic start to the new term and welcomed lots of new faces to the school as 

well as those returning to us.  The pupils have settled in extremely well and are showing great 

enthusiasm in their learning. 

 

This half term our School Value has been RESPECT and we’ve seen lots of great examples of this 

around the school with the children acknowledging respect for themselves, their friends, the 

staff and the visitors we welcome to the school each day.  The value we will be focussing on next 

half term is PERSEVERANCE. 

 

It has been wonderful to see so many of the children enjoying all the clubs we have on offer this 

half term - from handball to hockey, coding to choir and board games to basketball, there really 

is something for everyone and gives lots of the children an opportunity to try something new for 

the first time. 

 

We have enjoyed celebrating the children’s successes during our Star of the Half Term 

assemblies and Year 2 thoroughly enjoyed performing their Harvest Festival piece this week with 

songs and spoken words about why we celebrate Harvest Festival in the UK. 

 

Lots of our Year 6 pupils left bright and early on Monday as they set off for their residential trip 

to River Dart.  We’ve heard fantastic reports throughout the week of all the activities they’ve 

been doing including kayaking, canoeing, mountain climbing, crate stacking, caving, high ropes 

and zip wires to name but a few!  We know they will have made some wonderful memories 

during their time away and cannot wait to hear all about it when they return to school after half 

term. 

 

I wish you all a restful half term, please stay safe and enjoy some valuable time together as 

families.  Pupils return to school on Tuesday 1st November.  

 

Miss Cotchin 

Head Teacher 
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As a large primary it is important to us that you can always speak to someone who is able to help you with a concern or issue 

that you might have.  If you are still unhappy after following the 'Who to contact' sheet you can find our complaints policy on 

our website https://www.williamhardingschool.co.uk/policies  If you feel you need support or help please note our FLO team 

are on hand. As a school we always ask you to work with us and follow our communication guidance above rather than seeking 

external procedures which can result in a lengthy wait whilst they ask us for information surrounding the issue raised.  

 

https://www.williamhardingschool.co.uk/policies

